



THE CAUSEWAY

## STEVENTON PARISH COUNCIL

Mrs. Angela Einon, Parish Clerk

Telephone: 01235 831024

Email [steventonpc@tiscali.co.uk](mailto:steventonpc@tiscali.co.uk)

Website: [steventonoxon.org.uk](http://steventonoxon.org.uk)

**A meeting of Steventon Parish Council was held in the Millennium Room of the Village Hall  
on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2021 at 7pm**

### 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from Mr J Bennett, and Mr M Stimpson-Tame.

### 2. PRESENT

Dr C Wilding, Chair, Mrs S Broadbent, Mr J Clark, Mrs C Denton, Mr R Green, and Mr J Rice Mrs A Einon (Parish Clerk), Cllr Sally Povolotsky (OCC), and Cllr M Barber(VWH), were in attendance. The meeting was joined by ten members of the public.

### 3. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND OTHER DECLARATIONS

To receive any declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests, and other declarations, in respect of items on the agenda for this meeting.

Mr Clark, Mr Rice and Mr Green declared an interest in the planning application for 57 The Causeway and left the meeting for this item.

### 4. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

#### Trees at Field Gardens

The trees by the car parking on Field Gardens giving concern as they have grown very tall and would cause considerable damage if blown down. Ownership was unknown but some enquiries would be made.

#### Car in High Street layby

The car that appears to have been dumped in the layby opposite the coop since last July has been reported to the Vale, however as it has current tax and MOT it is not illegal.

#### Level crossings emergency Sunday 31<sup>st</sup> October

On Sunday at about 4 pm at Stocks Lane the lights on the level crossing were flashing and the gates open this continued for some ten minutes. There had been problems all weekend and workmen at the Causeway crossing had waved cars across. Robert Green agreed to communicate with the crossings manager at Network Rail and arrange a virtual meeting.

**Action 21/11/01: Mr Green**

#### Traffic volume

Detailed analysis of the tube recording was still awaited as the OCC analysis person has been off with Covid. The posts for the speed monitors had been installed and it was hoped that the monitors would be in place in the next few weeks. A motion by OCC to install 20 mph speed zones had been supported by the Parish Council and an application, supported by Sally Povolotsky, had been submitted for Steventon. Also, to push for Steventon Hill to be reduced from 60 mph to 40mph and when data on HGV's is clear to apply for restrictions on night-time movements in the village.

#### Land behind the School

Mrs Rees suggested that the land could be used for a community orchard and would be willing to research this in more detail if the suggestion was taken up. Referred to the S106 Sports hall working group.

#### Fireworks

Please be responsible in your use of fireworks and notify immediate neighbours with children and pets who may well be upset by the noise. Remember their effect on wildlife and farm animals.

#### Planning application 57 The Causeway

Tristan Judge expanded on some of the comments he had received on the application. The garage would not be used for commercial purposes, totally private and personal classic car storage. The building was

not 7.5 metres high but 5.4 metres. There would be no traffic increase in the Causeway. No trees would be felled. Flood zone does not feature in the area proposed.

The garages have been reduced from 5 to 4 and the building size by 13% from 116 m<sup>2</sup> to 100 m<sup>2</sup>. the hardstanding has also been reduced in size.

#### **Village identity**

The Steventon sign on the access to the village from Drayton has gone missing. The Clerk will report to OCC.

It was suggested that new access signs be commissioned to include the Steventon logo, this is part of the S106 funds available to the village as Art. We have commissioned a map of the village, which will be installed in the village hall car park, an artist has been appointed to design benches to reflect the areas they are located and possibly include a logo.

Drayton has some large walnuts installed on their green and it was suggested that perhaps something similar, horse chestnuts, could be put in the places where trees on the green have had to be felled.

#### **Steventon History display**

Congratulations to Dick Bosley and his team for the brilliant history exhibition staged in the village hall, he is hoping to start a history group and there is to be an inaugural meeting at the North Star.

#### **GARD**

Derek Stork reported that GARD had moved quickly when Thames Water put out a redacted impact statement, many people had complained to RAPID. We thank everyone. Thames Water released an unredacted version of reports and we have until 19<sup>th</sup> November to respond. Our consultant is examining the reports to find the worst scenario.

### **5. .REPORT FROM ANY COUNTY OR DISTRICT COUNCILLOR IN ATTENDANCE**

#### **Councillor Matthew Barber reported:**

Garden waste collections had been restarted but it is possible that some may be late as there is a shortage of drivers.

Afghan refugees. Three families were being accommodated and donations are being accepted.

Planning application from Gladman for 80 houses in the Abingdon Road is expected to go to Committee but not yet confirmed.

HGV movements. I am in touch with the Vale and support but there are limited powers.

Oxfordshire Plan 2050 and the joint Vale and South Oxon local plans are progressing.

Trees: climate emergency policy to plant trees on council land.

Parking enforcement will initially check on double lines etc and issue warnings, penalty notices will not be issued until the New Year.

The new Vale lottery is supporting charities and encouraging everyone to participate.

#### **Councillor Sally Povolotsky reported:**

##### **OCC news:**

New 20mph policy approved: OCC has finally launched its much-anticipated new 20mph policy.

The policy has been widely welcomed by campaign groups, parishes, and residents. A website has been launched with more information on how the policy will work.

##### **Bid for government funding for buses:**

The county will bring forward an ambitious new plan to improve buses in Oxfordshire. The plan includes proposals for South and Vale, funding for these services will be dependent on the bid for £56 million from the government being successful.

##### **New Local and Transport Connectivity Plan:**

A new plan was approved at cabinet to promote cycling, walking and low-carbon transport in the county. It sets a goal of replacing one in every three car trips by 2040. Nestled within the plan is a new freight strategy that includes proposals for reducing inappropriate movements of HGVs through villages. The next step for the plan is to hold a public consultation, with final adoption scheduled for spring 2022.

##### **Rough sleeping plan:**

A new homelessness prevention strategy was approved by Cabinet. The strategy involves rapid response

when someone becomes at risk, and a focus on individual needs and circumstances to provide greater levels of support

**Warning on social care funding:**

Cllr Calum Miller, cabinet member for finance has issued a warning that unless the chancellor provides more money for adult social care and special educational needs councils will have no choice but to raise council tax so that we can continue to provide the care needed for vulnerable residents.

**Civil parking enforcement:** OCC enforcement of on-street parking offences comes into play this month, from 1st November. Dangerous parking is still a police matter.

The **Esso planning application** will go to Committee on 26<sup>th</sup> January.

**GARD** and the Motion to Full Council - this is on as an emergency item and will be read at the start of the FC as follows;

Motion by Councillor Richard Webber

“As information in the latest consultation remains incomplete, and what has been provided to support the proposal contains many errors, Council now confirms its position on the TW proposed Reservoir agreed at the Council meeting on the 10 July 2018 in that it remains opposed to the proposal, at least until the case for need has been clearly demonstrated by taking into account and answering the concerns of the whole scientific community.”

**Steventon items: 5 Current Cases**

Received several contacts through social media, issues around Anti-Social Behaviour, Parking and Illegal Parking, Drugs Offences, Driving and Speeding. Signposted residents to Police, Parish Council and District Councillor where appropriate.

Talking to residents about Air Quality Survey starting after bridge survey

Bridge Survey Part 1 has commenced, managed to change access to allow pedestrians and cyclists.

**6. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING**

The minutes of the meeting held on 5<sup>th</sup> October 2021, were accepted as a true record with the following modification:

Item 3. Declarations change to:

Mr Rice declared a personal and pecuniary interest in the planning application for 59 The Causeway and left the meeting for this item.

Proposed: Mr Green. Seconded: Mr Clark .

**7. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – REPORTS ON ACTIONS**

**7.1. Emergency Services**

Robert Green to contact Network Rail and liaise with Sally to arrange the meeting on access to the south of the village by emergency vehicles.

**Action 21/11/02: Mr Green**

**7.2. Road onto the Big Green**

Attempt to find a contractor to provide quotes for the repair the culvert.

The skip had been removed from the Little Green.

**8. ITEMS FROM RISK ASSESSMENT ACTION SCHEDULE**

**8.1 Financial Procedures.**

Approved and adopted.

**8.2 Bi-annual check of Headstones by Council Member(s).**

Meeting to be arranged.

**8.3 Annual review of Burial Records by the Council.**

Available to view by any councillor.

**8.4 Annual review of future Burial Ground needs by the Council and plan for further space as required.**

Further space not required at present.

**9. WORKING GROUP, SUB-COMMITTEE AND REPRESENTATIVES ACTIVITIES**

**9.1 Finance and General Purposes Committee JB, JC, JR, CW, Clerk**

Not met.

**9.2 Planning Committee JB, CD, RG, MST, CW, Clerk.**

A virtual meeting had been held with Gladman on the proposal for a development in Abingdon Road 14<sup>th</sup> October.

**9.3 Burial Ground CD, JC, MST, Clerk**

Meting to be arranged.

**9.4 Recreation and Open Spaces – Trees, Greens, Waterways, Footpaths, Playground, Sports Hall. SB, JC, CD, RG, JR, MST, CW**

**9.4.1 Play area**

The quote from Phil Brew had been circulated to the Parish council and they had agreed to place an order for the work to be done as soon as he was able.

**9.4.2 Grass cutting, wilding biodiversity MST, JC, Dawn Clements(Sarinc), Clerk**

Sarinc had ask for a schedule for the grass cutting.

**9.4.3 Sports Hall CW, SB, JC, RG, JR, MST**

A meeting was scheduled for 23<sup>rd</sup> November at 7.30 pm in the North Star to discuss feedback on the land behind the school.

**9.4.4 Trees**

Mr Clark and Mr Stimpson-Tame had assessed the trees around the greens and produced a visual report which had been circulated. There were several trees that had dead branches which they felt required a professional's attention and it was agreed to ask Arbor tree specialists to inspect and recommend further action. The ivy growth would be curtailed in house.

**9.4.5 Watercourses**

Mr Clark, Mr Stimpson-Tame with the help of Mr Atkey had cleared the ditches around the big green. The area by the school is getting blocked by overgrowth of iris and they plan to clear that area next with ongoing monitoring of leaves in the ditches. Dr Wilding thanked them for the considerable amount of time they had spent on behalf of the Parish Council and the villagers.

**9.5 Village Infrastructure & Resilience – Railway, Roads, Drains JB, RG, JR, CW. Resilience volunteer Simon Holloway**

**9.5.1 Little Green**

A map and plan of the area with marked out matting and posts was yet to be provided. Mr Green had obtained names of possible suppliers and would ask for quotes for the work involved.

**Action 21/11/03: Mr Green**

**9.5.2 Speed signs**

The posts for the speed monitors had been installed by OCC. They now need installation, some tree pruning would be required on the High Street and possibly Hanney Road, then the solar panels and units fitted. Volunteers: Dr Wilding, Mr Clark, Mr Rice to put them up.

**Action 21/11/04: Dr Wilding/Mr Clark/Mr Rice/Clerk.**

**9.6 Sarinc CD**

Not met

**9.7 Neighbourhood Plan. RG, JC, CW, Clerk, and volunteers: Lorraine Atkins, Laura Bosley, Dick Bosley, Caroline Miller, Nick Thompson**

A successful Open meeting had been held on 12<sup>th</sup> October; some feedback had been received. The consultation period still open until 16<sup>th</sup> November. A working group meeting to be held on 16<sup>th</sup> November at 7 pm in the North Star to review the comments and feedback from the pre-consultation circulation.

**9.8 Website group. RG, JR, Clerk**

Nothing to report

**9.9 S106 Art working group CW, JC, SB, Clerk, Abi Brown (Vale), volunteer Lin Dewsnap Benches**

The application for funding for the research into benches should be made to the Vale.

**Map:** Linda Benton had brought the revised draft to a meeting on 15<sup>th</sup> October, she was making good progress, and all agreed that the map so far was superb.

**9.10 Other representative reports**

#### 9.10.1 Milton Park Forum. CW, JR

A meeting would be held on 7<sup>th</sup> October gave a presentation of Milton Park plan to 2040. Between now and 2040 they intend to erect a further 14 buildings with the potential to link with the local plan, creating 10,000 new jobs on the site. Veronica Reynolds, Sustainability and Community Manager, explained that a compulsory purchase was ongoing to upgrade to a cycle track the link between Pugsden Lane and the underpass at Milton under the A34 the route being slightly different from the current footpath by the railway. The aspiration is to extend the cycleway to Grove alongside the railway line. The community fund which is contributed to by all the businesses on Milton Park had been 90% allocated to charities within the area. Newsletter available from the website.

#### 9.10.2 Causeway Trust. JC

The inspection of the trees by the war memorial had to be postponed but would be rearranged.

### 10. FINANCE

#### 10.1 Financial report 2021-2022

The financial report was discussed and approved.

Proposed: Mr Rice. Seconded: Mr Clark.

#### 10.2 Cheques for Signature

### 11. CORRESPONDENCE

#### 11.1 Received

6.10.21	E	Collodel, Angel - E&E	TTRO (T9306) Temporary Road Closure, Stevent		
6.10.21	E	Robert Green	Fwd: Response to survey on little green		
6.10.21	E	National Association of Local Councils	NALC NEWSLETTER, EVENTS ETC	22	
6.10.21	E	Cllr C Wilding	RAPID response to Thames Water :Strategic		
6.10.21	E	response Green, Wilding, Clark	Re: draft letters		
7.10.21	E	Civil Parking Enforcement Enquiries	Civil Parking Enforcement is coming to Cherwell,		
7.10.21	E	Flowerdew, Max	Re: SSEN Ref ETY717 - The Green, Steventon,	2	
7.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Oxfordshire 2050 reminder		
7.10.21	E	Charlton, John - Communities	PTR Meeting 12 October 2021		
7.10.21	E	Collodel, Angel - E&E	Revised TTRO (T9262) Temporary Road Closure -		
8.10.21	E	Gail Tanner	Access to Green- Email 2		
8.10.21	E	Corrigan, Steven	Arrangements for assessing allegations		
8.10.21	E	Ken Organ	Link not working		
8.10.21	E	Ian Shirley	Providing safeguard monitoring for our vulner		
8.10.21	E	Joelle Mailloux	Re: Skip on Little Green		
8.10.21	E	participants	Re: Zoom land at Abingdon Road	6	
8.10.21	E	Lesley Tait	Thames Water & Affinity Water - Water Resou		
9.10.21	E	Steventon News	STEVENTON NEWS - SUNDAY 17 October		
11.10.21	E	Peter Fawcett	Re: FW: Land of Abingdon Road, Steventon		
11.10.21	E	Reeves Memorials	Benjamin Grace Memorial Application		
11.10.21	E	Cllr C Wilding	Fwd: Railway footpath		
11.10.21	E	Sue Hunt	Invitation to Community First Oxfordshire AGM		
11.10.21	E	Oxfordshire Playing Fields Association	OPFA AGM 2021		
12.10.21	E	Peter Scatchard	Canal Open Day, 06Nov21		
12.10.21	E	Michael McLean	Introduction to the Town and Country Planning		
12.10.21	E	registration@southandvale.gov.uk	Planning Consultation - P21/V2805/HH		
12.10.21	E	Earl Ashford	Railway footpath		
13.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Civil Parking Enforcement		
13.10.21	E	Dave Cavanagh, Ramblers	Clearance of Drayton Bridleway 5 (continues		

13.10.21	E	Parishes	Fw: Workshops to introduce Oxfordshire County		
13.10.21	E	Donna Shepherd	Nest Swing Mechanism and Ropes		
13.10.21	E	Regrequests southandvale	Register Request Form - Parish Clerk (Vale)		
14.10.21	E	Didcot Garden Town	Didcot Garden Town Newsletter - Autumn 2021		
14.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Fw: Media release: Plans to make 20mph		
14.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Loneliness and C19		
14.10.21	E	Registration southandvale	Planning Amendment Consultation - P21/V2326/HH -		
14.10.21	E	Communications	Press release - Councils launch Halloween reuse		
14.10.21	E	envirocrime@southandvale.gov.uk	VWHDC - Abandoned vehicle complaint		
15.10.21	E	Phil Brew	Quote		
15.10.21	E	John Rice	Attn: Sally Appleyard - extension of deadline		
15.10.21	E	Wilding, Rice, Green, Broadbent, Clark, Bennett, Stimpson-Tame	Re: Phil Brew Quote	7	
15.10.21	E	Wilding, Clark, Rice, Stimpson-Tame, Green	Re: Planning Amendment Consultation - P21/V2326/HH -	9	
16.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Recycling Centre planned closures notice		
17.10.21	E	P O	Fwd: Burial / Cremation Plot Options	3	
18.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Apologies		
18.10.21	E	Christopher Wilding	Steventon News report		
19.10.21	E	Adam Tanner	Fw: 4a The Green, Steventon, Abingdon		
19.10.21	E	Communications	Garden waste collections to return to fortnightly		
19.10.21	E	Waste Team southandvale	New resident leaflets		
20.10.21	E	Info tonksbrothers	Burial Request	3	
20.10.21	E	Andy Cotter	REGISTER for our webinar on events		
21.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	20mph is live and open		
21.10.21	E	Cllr C Wilding	Fwd: GARD	2	
21.10.21	E	planning.policy@southandvale.gov.uk	Have your say on the Draft Dalton Barracks Strat		
21.10.21	E	Clark, Rice, Stimpson Tame	Re: Fwd: GARD		
22.10.21	E	Let's Talk Oxfordshire	9116 is your verification code for completing		
22.10.21	E	Oxfordshire County Council	Join us on Let's talk Oxfordshire!		
22.10.21	E	Gail Church	Parish Newsletters		
22.10.21	E	Christopher Wilding	Re: 20mph is live and open		
22.10.21	E	Ford	Steventon News: November issue for web		
23.10.21	E	CEE Oxfordshire	Climate and Ecological Emergency		
23.10.21	E	sarinc	Re: Grass cutting for Steventon Parish Council	2	
24.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Parish Updates - County News		
25.10.21	E	Christopher Wilding	20mph speed limit		
25.10.21	E	harwell.ssg (MAG)	NDA - Keeping the conversation going... Stake	2	
25.10.21	E	John Clark	Re: Tree Survey 23/10/2021 and ditching report	3	
25.10.21	E	20s Plenty For Oxfordshire	TOOL KIT FOR LOCAL COUNCILS TO ACHIEVE		
25.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Urgent Press Release to share		
26.10.21	E	Adam Tanner	Re: 4a The Green, Steventon, Abingdon		
26.10.21	E	CPRE Oxfordshire	CPRE Oxfordshire October Newsletter		
26.10.21	E	info sarinc	FW: Friday 29/10/21		
26.10.21	E	Cllr C Wilding	Fwd: Steventon 20mph bid		
26.10.21	E	Francis, Mark - Communities	Re: Poles	2	
26.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Steventon 20mph bid		
27.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Full Council meeting		

27.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Planning application 57 The Causeway		
27.10.21	E	Derek Stork	Re: Full Council meeting		
27.10.21	E	sarinc	Re: FW: Friday 29/10/21		
27.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Re: Grass cutting for Steventon Parish Council	2	
27.10.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Re: Parish Council meeting 2nd November		
27.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Steventon Grass Mow Lists @ August 2021		
28.10.21	E	Kate Sheard	BBOWT Community Team update - Join us		
28.10.21	E	Joanne Wilson	Statement of account		
29.10.21	E	Neighbourhood Alert	Cyber Crime Survey 2021 29/10/2021 18:06:47		
29.10.21	E	Cookson, David	FW: S106 funding for map at village hall		
29.10.21	E	info oalc	OALC October Update for member councils	4	
29.10.21	E	Cllr C Wilding	OCC meetings with Thames Water		
29.10.21	E	Derek Stork	Re: OCC meetings with Thames Water		
29.10.21	E	Anne Whitehead	Zoom link for ADYP AGM		
30.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	57 the causeway		
30.10.21	E	BROWN, Louise	Joint CEN Litter Pick -		*
30.10.21	E	fisher Stu	SSSC variation to Licence. NOT A CHANGE OF LI		
31.10.21	E	Gordon	Car parking and car theft milbankway		
31.10.21	E	S.M. Rees	Community use of land behind the school		*
31.10.21	E	S.M. Rees	Fireworks		
31.10.21	E	Chris Wilding	Fw: Car parking and car theft milbankway		
31.10.21	E	Gordon	Illegal parking Steventon		
31.10.21	E	Christopher Wilding	Parish Council meeting Tuesday 2 November		
31.10.21	E	Tracy Garrett	Request for donations		
1.11.21	E	gordon knight	Car theft milbankway		
1.11.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Councillor Report		
1.11.21	E	Waste Team southandvale	Deep Cleanse Services - Steventon 31/01/2022		*
1.11.21	E	Robert Green	Little Green		
1.11.21	E	Communications	Press release - Businesses based in Southern		
1.11.21	E	Communications	Press release: Good causes in the Vale benefit		
1.11.21	E	gordon knight	Re: Illegal parking Steventon school close onto		
1.11.21	E	Luci Telford	Steventon - disruptive neighbours		*
2.11.21	E	Cllr Sally Povolotsky	Challow meeting - WBCT		

11.1.1 Problems with the junction at School Close and Stonebridge Road and parking in the village generally.  
 Arrange a meeting of the Infrastructure working group to discuss areas to propose double yellow lines,  
 possibly include the housing associations.

## 11.2 Sent

.10.21	E	Parish Councillors	draft letters		
6.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Fwd: SID poles	2	
6.10.21	E	Francis, Mark - Communities	Re: SID poles	3	
8.10.21	E	Peter Fawcett	Re: FW: Land of Abingdon Road, Steventon		
8.10.21	E	Gail Tanner	Access to Green		
8.10.21	E	Ken Organ	Re: Link not working		
8.10.21	E	Joelle Mailloux	Skip on Little Green		
11.10.21	E	registration	Green forms		
13.10.21	E	RegRequests	electoral register		
14.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Re: Gladman		

15.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Re: Abingdon Road development	2	
15.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Re: Planning Amendment Consultation - P21/V2326/HH -		
16.10.21	E	Steventon News	Fwd: Recycling Centre planned closures notice		
16.10.21	E	Phil Brew	Re: Phil Brew Quote		
18.10.21	E	Martin Stimpson-Tame	Re: Apologies		
19.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Fwd: Access to Green- Email 2		
20.10.21	E	Info	Re: Burial Request	3	
22.10.21	E	Gail Church	Re: Parish Newsletters		
22.10.21	E	Ford	Re: Steventon News: November 2021 issue for parish		
23.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Fwd: Climate and Ecological Emergency		
23.10.21	E	info@sarinc.org.uk	Re: Grass cutting for Steventon Parish Council		
25.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Fwd: FW: BLOCKED ROAD (Case Ref: DJ19715)		
25.10.21	E	P O	Re: Fwd: Burial / Cremation Plot Options	2	
25.10.21	E	John Clark	Re: Tree Survey 23/10/2021 and ditching report		
26.10.21	E	info@sarinc.org.uk	Re: FW: Friday 29/10/21		
27.10.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	Fwd: Full Council meeting	2	
27.10.21	E	Cllr Martin Stimpson-Tame	Fwd: Grass cutting for Steventon Parish Council	2	
27.10.21	E	Cllr Matthew Barber	Parish Council meeting 2nd November		
1.11.21	E	Cllr Christopher Wilding	code of conduct		
1.11.21	E	democratic.services	Code of conduct		
2.11.21	E	Cookson, David	Re: FW: S106 funding for map at village hall - P21/V1	2	

## 12. PLANNING MATTERS

### 12.1 Applications

- 12.1.1 P21/V2805/HH 12 Joyce Way Steventon Abingdon OX13 6GA  
Single storey rear extension

No objection

Mr Clark, Mr Rice and Mr Green left the room for the next item

- 12.1.2 P21/V2326/HH 57 The Causeway Steventon Abingdon OX13 6SE

Removal of existing garage and construction of new garage block. (As amended by plans and additional information received 14 October 2021)

Consideration was given to Mr Judge's comments in public participation and the now revised plan. It was decided to withdraw the previous objection to the application. Respond our support for the Conservation officer's comments and opinion.

- 12.1.3 P21/V3012/DIS The Furrows Stonebridge Road Steventon Abingdon OX13 6AS  
Discharge of conditions 3 (materials), 4 (surface water drainage) & 5 (foul water drainage) in application P19/V3215/FUL. Erection of a detached dwelling with integral garage (resubmission of P15/V1305/FUL)

## 13. MATTERS FOR FUTURE DISCUSSION AND INFORMATION

Proposed Infrastructure meeting to be held on 30<sup>th</sup> November.

## 14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING Parish Council meeting to be held 7<sup>th</sup> December 2021

The meeting closed at 9.40 pm

**APPROVAL** Signed as a true record of the Meeting:

Name: Dr C R Wilding

Position: Chairman of the Parish Council

Signature:



Date: 7<sup>th</sup> December 2021